
    

 

 
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 28 February 2022 

 

DANGEROUS DRIVING & PARKING 

We are receiving an increasing number of complaints from members of 

the public about the lack of courtesy being shown towards others by 

parents and carers driving their children to school and parking during 

drop off/pick up times. Some of the issues we’ve had reported include; 

 Cars driving down the wrong side of Scotland Bridge Road when 

traffic is queuing for the bridge, just so that they can turn into Selsdon 

Road quickly rather than waiting 

 Cars not leaving a safe distance between other vehicles to allow 

pedestrians to cross the road safely 

 Vehicles parked on double yellow lines and zig zags to wait for 

students 

 Blocking resident access to their properties by parking across 

driveways 

 Parking on bends or across junctions 

Next week we will be reaching out to Surrey Police and Runnymede 

Borough Council to request support with this ongoing issue, but we also 

ask that you please show care and consideration when making a car 

journey to or from the Fullbrook site. 

“It is an act of courage to acknowledge our own 

uncertainty and sit with it for a while.”  Harriet Lerner 

YEAR 9 FINAL SCHOOL BOOSTERS 

The Children and Family Health Surrey team will visit Fullbrook on 

Tuesday 19th April 2022 and Wednesday 20th April 2022 to 

administer the Year 9 Diphtheria/Tetanus/Polio final school booster and 

the Meningococcal ACWY vaccination. Please see the letter on pages 

5-6 for full details, and the links needed to provide consent.   

Please note that this letter is for parents/carers with children 

in Year 9 only. 

 

FULLBROOK CAREERS 

FAIR – BOOKING 

UPDATE 

From Monday 7 March, booking 

will also be open to students from 

Years 7 and 8 who wish to attend 

the Fullbrook Careers Fair.  

Please remember that you only 

need to book a ticket for any 

Fullbrook students who wish to 

attend. You do not need to book 

tickets for parents/carers.  

 

We are in the process of reaching 

out to anyone who has 

inadvertantly booked a ticket for 

an adult, but if you are able to 

check your booking and either 

amend or cancel it and rebook 

correctly we would appreciate it.  

Tickets are available to book via 

our Eventbrite page. 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/fullbrook-careers-fair-2022-registration-255109036997


    

 

 

NOTICE ON CURRENT POLICY ON COVID-19 ISOLATION 

Following the changes to Government guidance at the end of February, our 

current policy is that students who have had a positive covid test result should 

isolate for 5 days. Please do an LFD test in the morning of Day 5 and again 24 

hours later in the morning of Day 6. If both tests are negative your child can 

then return to school the same day.  Government guidance will change again 

later in March. We will update you on these changes at that time. 

WORLD BOOK DAY READING COMPETITION 

Yesterday we celebrated the 25th anniversary of World Book Day in school, with 

Fullbrook staff sharing their favourite books, or current reads around the 

corridors.  

As part of our continued Reading for 

Pleasure programme, the LRC is 

running a competition based around 

the new clock they have created in the 

library. Students are being challenged 

to read as many books around the 

clock (see image) as they can by the 

end of the Easter holidays 

Competition Rules: 

 Prizes will be awarded to the student in each year group for the highest number 

of books read 

 Students must write one book review of the book that you enjoyed the most 

 Parents/carers need to confirm the student has read the book 

A FOND FAREWELL 

On Monday 28 February we said goodbye to Pam Walker who 

has led our catering team at the school for many years.  While 

we are going to miss her very much, we are thankful for the 

fantastic service she has delivered to the students and staff at 

Fullbrook, not to mention her amazing cakes! We wish Pam a 

very enjoyable and relaxing retirement. 

MINI WHITEBOARD COLLECTION - REMINDER 

Please remember to make sure your child has returned their whiteboard pack to 

their tutor so that we can redistribute these resources into as a permanent part 

of our classroom materials. 

  

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

HOMEWORK CLUB 

To book your child a space at Homework 

Club, please click here. 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols below to view the 

Fullbrook Facebook & Twitter pages or the 

Fullbrook 6 Instagram account. 

 

http://www.facebook.com/Fullbrook
http://www.twitter.com/FullbrookSchool
https://www.instagram.com/fullbrook_6/
mailto:info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/homework-club-tickets-221300785607


    

 

YEAR 8 & 9 GIRLS FOOTBALL SUCCESS 

At the end of last week our Year 8 & 9 girls football team travelled to Chertsey 

High for a District League match. The first half finished with our side 1-0 up, and 

the team’s lead continued in the second half with a dominating performance that 

saw the girls sink another 7 goals to finish the match with an 8-0 victory.   

1-0 at half-time followed by an epic 7 goals in the 2nd half to make it 8-0 at full-

time. Goals came from Ellie F (2), Hope P-C (3), Naomi A (1), Megan H (1), and 

Amelia F (1). Player of the match, nominated by the opposition, was Hope P-C for 

scoring a hat trick, even though she was playing in defence! 

Well done to the team for such a fantastic result. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

w/c Monday 7 March Year 11 Core Mocks (week 2) 

Monday 14 March 
F6 Curriculum Evening for Year 11 (details to 

follow) 

Thursday 17 March  F6 Academic Clinic (details to follow) 

Friday 18 March  Spring Music Concert (TBC) 

Tuesday 22 March Fullbrook Careers Fair (6-9pm) 

Friday 1 April  End of term (early closure for students) 



    

 

 



    

 

 

 

Denton Way  

Woking  

Surrey  

GU21 3LQ  

Tel: 01483 794887  

Email: csh.sur-schoolimmswest@nhs.net  

28th February 2022  

  

  

Dear Parent/Carer  
  

Re: Year 9 Diphtheria/Tetanus/Polio final school booster and the Meningococcal    

ACWY vaccination e-consent.  
  

We continue to use e-consent for the school-based immunisation programme and this can be 

completed on any platform i.e. mobile phone, tablet or computer. However, in the event that 

this is not possible please contact the Immunisation team.  

  

Diphtheria/Tetanus/Polio (3-in-1 teenage booster) is a final school booster protecting 

against diphtheria, tetanus and polio. This vaccination will complete the baby injections given 

pre-school.  
  

Meningococcal ACWY protects against the four strains of meningitis known as ACWY. These 

diseases are known to affect older adolescents, especially if they go to university or training 

where they are living in accommodation with other young people.  

  

For more information about immunisations, visit www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations  
  

Your child is due to receive the final school booster and Meningococcal ACWY vaccinations on   

Tuesday 19th April 2022 or Wednesday 20th April 2022.   
  

Please complete an e-consent form for the vaccination (s) you would like your child to receive. 

If you do not want your child to receive a vaccine then please fill in the ‘NO’ box.   
  

Complete the e-consent form at: www.surreyimmunisations.co.uk (your school’s 

unique code/URN number is SR137003 which you will need to enter)    

Please complete the e-consent form by 4pm on Tuesday 12th April 2022 (when the website 

portal will close). This allows time for our nurses to review and contact parents and carers if 

there are any concerns prior to the session.    
  

An automated email will be sent to you on completion of the consent form from Cinnamon 

Digital Applications (who host the website portal for us). If you do not receive this please check 

in your junk email or contact the Immunisation Team.   

  

  

Children and Family Health Surrey   
Child Health Office   

Goldsworth Park Health Centre   

http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations
http://www.surreyimmunisations.co.uk/
http://www.surreyimmunisations.co.uk/


    

 

Parents and carers who have not submitted their consent form by the deadline and wish their 

child to be immunised will need to call the Immunisation team.  

  

You can read our Privacy Policy at www.childrenshealthsurrey.nhs.uk/about-us/privacy-policy  

CFHS (2) APRIL 2020  

  

Measles, Mumps, Rubella (MMR) Information  
  

By now your child should have had two doses of MMR to fully protect them from the diseases 

of MMR. If your child has NOT had two doses of MMR, and you would like them to be protected, 

please complete the MMR consent form.   

  

Information about MMR and answers to some common questions can be found at:  
  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/measles-dont-let-your-child-catch-it-flyer-

forschools  
  

If you would like any further information about the school-based vaccination programme, 
please contact the Immunisation team on the telephone number above or visit 
www.childrenshealthsurrey.nhs.uk where you will find additional information about 
immunisations, school session dates and catch-up clinics.  
  

Yours faithfully  

Clinical Service Manager  

Surrey Immunisation Team  

GDPR  

On the 25 May 2018 the new EU General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) came into force bringing 

with it improvements to Data Protection Regulations. GDPR was enacted into UK Law by the UK Data 

Protection Act 2018.  Under the GDPR organisations have a statutory responsibility to have a Legal 

Basis when gathering and processing certain data. More details on this and how your information 

rights are upheld are provided in our Privacy Notice, which can be viewed on our website at 

www.childrenshealthsurrey.nhs.uk/aboutus/privacy-policy   

While we will continue to seek your explicit consent for the treatment of your child/children, your 

information will be processed under the following GDPR articles:  

Article 6 (1) (e)  

For the performance of a task carried out in the public interest or in the exercise of official authority.  

Article 9(2)(h)        

Necessary for the reasons of preventative or occupational medicine, for assessing the working capacity 

of the employee, medical diagnosis, the provision of health or social care or treatment or management 

of health or social care systems and services on the basis of Union or Member State law or a contract 

with a health professional.  

  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/measles-dont-let-your-child-catch-it-flyer-for-schools
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